SUBMITTED BY: Pauline Frost, Minister of Yukon Housing Corporation

LEGISLATIVE RETURN

On April 16, 2018, the Member for Porter Creek North

v" asked the following question during the Oral Question Period
at page(s) 2577 of Hansard

D submitted the following written question — WQ No.

O gave notice of the following motion for the production of papers — MPP No.

RE: Yukon Housing Corporation Loans

“Can the minister provide any statistics on how much money is borrowed through the
rental suite/secondary suite loan program? How many living suites have been constructed
through homeowners applying for loans through this particular program?”

OR

This legislative return relates to a matter outstanding from discussion related to:

On April 16, 2018 at page(s) - 2577 of Hansard,

The response is as follows:

In the 2017-18 fiscal year, Yukon Housing Corporation had eight active Rental Suite Loans and
advanced $124,500 throughout the fiscal year.

Over the past two years there were two grant programs that focused on rental units, the Rental
Quality Enhancement Grant and the Municipal Matching Rental Construction Grant programs
both had significant advances. Rental Quality Enhancement Grant had 50 active files in 2017-18
with a total of $547,500 advanced and the Municipal Matching Rental Construction Grant, which
supports the construction of rental suites, had 48 active files for a total of $662,500 advanced
during the fiscal year.
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